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Term 1.  2022-2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Harveian 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

Welcome to the term 1 edition of the Harveian and I hope you will once again enjoy reading all 
about Harvey life.  There is much of interest to read about in this edition, including information 
on some of the curriculum-related days pupils have been involved in within school such as a 
Forensics Day and European Day of Languages. You'll also read about our visit from author Dan 
Freedman, and although I don't normally share this type of note, I thought I would on this 
occasion as it is something that the boys and staff should be proud about. Dan wrote to me after 
his visit and said: 
 
“I’m fortunate enough to have visited over 2000 schools around the country in the last 15 years 
and I can safely say my experience at Harvey Grammar School was one of the best. The students 
were attentive, polite, interested, enthusiastic and considered. The staff I met, led by Mr Wise, 
were absolutely terrific and a pleasure to work alongside. To see how reading is woven, quite 
literally, into the fabric of your school is hugely inspirational. Thank you again for a great day and 
I will recommend visiting your school to all other authors.” 
 

Well done to our boys and staff for showcasing the Harvey at its very best.  I trust that all are 

now looking forward to a well-earned half-term break and we look forward to welcoming all back 

to school on Monday 31st October. 

 



2 
 

Dates for the Diary 

Term dates (2022-2023): 

Term 2: Monday October 31, 2022 → Friday December 16, 2022 

Term 3: Tuesday January 3, 2023 → Friday February 10, 2023 

Term 4: Monday February 20, 2023 → Friday March 31, 2023 

Term 5: Monday April 17, 2023→ Friday May 26, 2023 

Term 6: Monday June 5, 2023 → Tuesday July 18, 2023 

Training Days 

Friday October 21st, 2022 

Wednesday July 19, 2023 

Thursday July 20, 2023 

Friday July 21, 2023 
 

Events 
NOVEMBER 
  
Tuesday 1st November 2022                         Meet the House Team (Y7 Parents) 
Thursday 10th November 2022                    Year 13 Parents’ Evening 
Tuesday 15th November 2022                       Autumn Showcase Concert 
  
DECEMBER 
  
Thursday 1st December 2022                     Year 8 Parents’ Evening 
Thursday 1st December 2022                   Year 11 Mock Examinations (ending 10th 

December) 
Saturday 3rd December 2022                     OHA Football  
Wednesday 7th December 2022             School Panto (ending 9th December) 
Monday 12th December 2022   Carol Service 
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Reading at 

The Harvey 
 

A R Term 1 Prize Draw 

winners! 

Winning a diner voucher for a 

breakfast, or a lunch, or a drink 

and a cookie or cake!! 

 

Harry K 8DJ3 

Ben P 9DJ1 
 
Jude F 8RJ5 
Jasper Cl 8RJ5 
 
Alex L 7VJ5 
Nico P 8VJ5 
 
Joel D 8EJ5 
Pratyush R 8EJ5 
 

The more you read, the better your 

chance of winning!! 
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Visit by Dan Freedman, author. 

 

 

  This term, Y7 were lucky enough to meet the famous author 

of the Jamie Johnson books, Dan Freedman. During his 

interesting talk, Dan told us that he didn’t like reading as a 

kid but did enjoy football. Before he became an author, he 

was an interviewer of well-known footballers and met 

Ronaldo, Messi and many others and was allowed to watch 

football matches from the commentator box for free.  

Sounds awesome!  



5 
 

When Dan Freedman initially 

tried to publish the first Jamie 

Johnson book, he was rejected 

by publisher after publisher 

and they told him to come 

back when he had changed 

and made the book better. 

Even after he improved his 

novel, all the publishers still 

kept rejecting him and they 

eventually told Dan that he 

shouldn’t come back to them. 

Dan decided to give up, but 

his friend had told him to keep trying otherwise it would’ve 

been years of his life he would never get back. It turned out 

to be good advice and Dan 

Freedman is now a world 

famous author proving that it 

pays to persevere.  

Now his best-selling books have 

been adapted for TV by the 

BBC. Wow!  

To conclude the visit, Dan gave 

away a £5 note and a football 

to the people who asked the 

best questions… what a star! 

  

Max L. 7D 
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SCHOOL STATIONERY SHOP 

The library operates a not-for-profit stationery shop, selling essential 

stationery items at cost price. 

PRICE LIST 

 

BIRO (BLACK)    15p 

EASY GRIP FINELINER PEN 60p 

PENCIL     10p 

EASY GRIP PENCIL   25p 

PENCIL SHARPENER  10p 

RUBBER     10p 

HIGHLIGHTER   45p 

30cm RULER    15p 

15cm RULER    10p 

PROTRACTOR    10p 

COMPASSES (NO PENCIL) 25p 

COURSEWORK FOLDER  15p 

40g GLUE STICK   40p 

CLEAR PENCILCASE (for exams) 60p 
 

 

 

EXAM KIT 
for just £1.50 

 
Clear Pencil Case containing: 

 

2 x Black Biro 

1 x Pencil 

1 x Pencil Sharpener 

1 x Rubber 

1 x 15cm Ruler 

1 x Protractor 

1 set of Compasses 

 

…which should be everything you need for exams 
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MFL News 
 
European Day of Languages at The Harvey 
 
Term 1 is always a very busy time for us in the MFL Department. 
European Day of Languages is celebrated every year on 26th September. It aims to 
promote the linguistic diversity of Europe and raise the importance of language learning 
for everyone. It was first celebrated in 2001 
 
Five years ago, we decided that we were going to raise the profile of European Day of 
Languages in school and make this a celebration for everyone. 
Our new Yr7 students started the now tradition of making postcards which we sent to 
staff in school to be displayed in classrooms and offices  
You can still see some around school! 
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We try to encourage teachers who would not normally use a language to do so so is a 
whole school celebration.  

 Ms Brannelly has been teaching Russian 
 Mr Barker teaches Italian and Latin 
 Mr Castle greeted everyone on the gate in French and his Yr12 students were not 

allowed to leave his lesson until they had tried a new language 
 Miss Chapman teaches Geography in French and Spanish 
 Mr Cowling organised a European football tournament  
 All forms are invited to take part in the quiz 
 The Diner offers food from around the world  

 
This year: 
Our Year 7 students made their postcards and posters which were distributed not only 
in school but to the community. 

 Some went to their old primary school 
 Some went to Mum or Dad’s work place 
 Some went to local shops 
 Some went on the fridge at home 

Of course, some went to teachers and support staff as they do love to receive them!  
Our Sixth Form Language Ambassadors made a film for the youngers students to 
promote language learning.   
 
 
Thank you so much to everyone who took the trouble to send us a photo. 
We shared them in Assembly for all to see! 
 
Merci beaucoup! ¡Gracias! 
 
Mrs Wyllie 
Head of MFL 
 
Here are some of the photographs & messages that were sent in. 
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MFL Stars of the Week 

Every week each MFL teacher selects two students to be their ‘Stars of the 

Week’ based on effort and achievement in their language lessons. Mrs 

Wyllie then sends a positive referral home. 

Congratulations to all our winners so far! 

 

 

Year 12 Cinema Visit – coming soon…. 

We are planning to take our Yr12 French students to the Silver Screen 

Cinema in December for a special screening of ‘La Haine’. 

 The film is part of their A level course. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On 27th September, Year 13 students took part in an online conference run 

by the BFI looking at the key themes in La Haine.  

An excellent session enjoyed by all. 
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F24 
 
F24 is a youth led green power challenge that involves constructing an electric 
vehicle that is raced against other schools from the UK in famous F1 tracks like 
Silverstone. 
 
The DT department have kindly formed a team of enthusiastic pupils to finish 
the already partially assembled F24 car so that they may be able to race it next 
year. The team consists of 12 pupils who were selected to represent the school 
at races and finish the car. 
 
Over the course of the year we (F24 team) will continue to give updates along 
our racing journey and how we are doing! 
 
Written by Isaac J (Team media lead) 
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The Forensics science day was a very enjoyable and interesting 

experience. I learnt a lot about the world of forensics during the 

time Sam was here including the different aspects of science that 

are included and all the different branches of science that can take 

you to being a forensics scientist or investigator.  

I really enjoyed the activities that we participated in, collecting 

data and information about different suspects as well as the 

victim. The collecting of evidence from the different scenarios was 

really interesting as well as being calculated and meticulous. The 

bit that I enjoyed the most was collecting prints using the magnetic 

dust because it was really fascinating watching the prints become 

clear as the dust stuck to the oil left from the person's finger. 

 It was interesting to learn about how the police department 

collect and store data such as prints, and moulds taken from the 

scene to catalogue and store for later use. I learned that there are 

three types of fingerprints - arch, loop or whorl. You can different 

types of fingerprint on the same hand, for example I have 2 arches 

on my left hand, but all the rest are loops. Overall, I really enjoyed 

the experience and I think that I learnt a lot. AJ Yr10 

Biology Department 

Forensics’ Day 

A massive thank you to Sam from MEBP for running the day’s activities and a thank you to 

those Year 10 who took part – you were engaged, thoughtful and meticulous in your work! 

It was enjoyable to watch the students learn about the range of careers on offer in the field of 

forensics; digital forensics, anthropology, forensic accounting and pathology just to name a few. 

The final presentations were well put together, with a clear divide in a guilty verdict between 

two of the suspects. 

I hope the event sparked interest in the students and showed them how Biology can be applied 

to real life situations. Mrs Bennett 



13 
 

 

There were many activities. We started in five groups, understanding 

how a forensic scientist would extract a footprint. By using good 

solutions which harden, we could extract, mould, and examine to 

determine whose it was. 

Later on, we were introduced to other factual talks on forms of evidence 

and how you would examine, analyse, and compare them in a real-life 

situation. This included blood, fingerprints or fingermarks, and DNA. 

It was fascinating to see and explore how so many different and diverse 

sciences (from computer science to pathology) can all be used in real-

world examples. My favourite was how you can determine so many 

factors about someone just by their spine. We had some fun training in 

fingerprint examination and handwriting forgery before we had a full-on 

investigation. 

We used the knowledge that we had learnt from the exercises to 

examine the crime scene in many different ways. We could: 

• Examine DNA analysis. 

• Explore computers' data files. 

• Consider who and why fingerprints were found at that place. 

• Ponder how the suspects' history could all tie into the murder. 

• Survey the crime scene. 

• Investigate clothes and evidence left at the crime scene. 

 

In the end, we all in our teams created a report of our findings and 

determined who murdered the teacher, why we think that and what 

evidence we have to show. 

 

This was a lot of fun because it wasn't just some small exercise sprinkled 

throughout the day, but a full-fledged investigation that allowed 

everyone to participate regarding their strength. LB Year 10 
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Lizzie certainly missed you all over the Summer Holiday, but I know she found some 

comfort in being allowed “off lead” at School during most of the 6 week break. 

She used this time to explore every inch of the site and tried her best to “help” the various 

contractors with their work, along with trying to assist myself and the site team with our 

projects. 

 

It wasn’t all work for Lizzie, however, as we did 

manage to have a few days away from school which 

allowed for beach walks in the sun and even a trip to 

Dungeness on the Light Railway! 

Lizzie, our school dog. 
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She spent a few days and nights staying with Ms Halsey over the Summer, which meant she 

could get back to her normal routine of being overly spoilt with attention, treats and toys, 

and she has most recently spent a long weekend with Mrs Gooding and her family, which 

included her own dogs: Bluebell and Beau.  

 

The first day of term was filled with excitement 

for her, and she especially liked meeting the  new 

Yr7’s and greeting her old friends that had worked 

with her last year. She truly missed the buzz of 

school life so was pleased to get back into the 

School routine. 

Lizzie has now been formally introduced to our 

new Year 7’s in assemblies, which gave her a 

chance to meet them all personally, and allowed 

me to give some information about Lizzie and how 

she is used within our school. 

Don’t forget that if you would like to be involved 

in the Lunchtime Sessions, please let your Tutor 

know to pass on your name to me along with a 

permission slip from your parent or guardian 

highlighting their consent. I will aim to begin the 

Yr7 sessions after October Half Term. 

Mr Walton  

6th October 2022 
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Star Wars Club 

They come to fight! 

They come to have fun! 

Star Wars club is for everyone! 
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Human Powered Vehicle World Championships 

      

 

The school kindly granted leave for William T to attend the 

above in The Jura in Eastern France in July 2022. It's was a 

very successful 3 days of racing and he returned home as the 

Junior World Champion! 
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PSHE Matters  

 
PSHE is a vital part of the school’s education 

programme and helps children and young people to 

stay safe, healthy and prepared for life's challenges.  

 

A growing body of research shows that pupils who are emotionally healthy do 

better at school. PSHE education helps children and young people to achieve 

their potential by supporting their wellbeing and tackling issues that can affect 

their ability to learn, such as anxiety and unhealthy relationships. PSHE education 

also helps pupils to develop skills and aptitudes such as teamwork, 

communication, and resilience. These are crucial to navigating the challenges 

and opportunities of the modern world, and are increasingly valued by 

employers.  

 

The school works with the PSHE Association, updating our curriculum in line with 

government regulations, to ensure that our students are regularly accessing the 

most current up to date resources and information. We will be using a 

progressive spiral model, in which students will study three key themes 

throughout their time at The Harvey - Health & wellbeing, Living in the wider 

world and Relationships.  

 

We also have close links with Kent Police, along with local charities & support 

groups who assist us with our delivery.  

 

The themes progress over the years to meet the needs and maturity levels of our 

student. For further information about the curriculum or any specific comments or 

questions please contact us via email at: enquiries@harveygs.kent.sch.uk  

 
Term 2 Themes:  

 

• Year 7 - Online Safety – How to stay safe online 

• Year 8 - Discrimination - Discrimination in all its forms, 

including: racism, religious discrimination, disability 

discrimination, sexism, homophobia, biphobia and 

transphobia 

• Year 9 - Family Relationships - Families and parenting; healthy family 

relationships; conflict resolution; and relationship changes.  

• Year 10  - UniFrog Careers - Getting ahead – Applications; CVs; and Work 

Experience 

• Year 11 - Responsible relationships - Pregnancy; parental responsibilities; 

and committed relationships 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:enquiries@harveygs.kent.sch.uk
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 A few thoughtful and wise words from our student Eco Council, along with a 

request for Students and Parents/Carers help in their drive towards a greener 

world. 

Throughout human history we have relied on very basic forms of energy; human 

muscle, animal muscle and the burning of biomass such as wood or crops. 

However, things took a turn for possibly the worst in the Industrial Revolution 

when we began to use a whole new energy resource: fossil fuels. Fossil energy has 

been a fundamental driver of the technological, social, and economic development 

which has followed. 

As we (students and parents) are aware, the burning of fossil fuels has many 

negative impacts on the environment. When these fossil fuels are burnt, they 

produce carbon dioxide and are the largest driver of global climate change. They 

are also a major contributor to local air pollution, which is estimated to aide 

millions of premature deaths each year. At the end of this article, I will give two 

tips to help cut down on Carbon Dioxide emissions at school, one for the students 

and one for the parents. 

It is evident that everyone needs to do their bit at the Harvey to help cut down on 

Carbon Dioxide emissions, as this will benefit not only the students at the school, 

but also the local people of Cheriton and Folkestone. During my time at the school, 

I have been pushing for us to become more eco-friendly, and now that I have 

reached the Sixth form, I feel just as strongly about combatting global warming as I 

did in my younger years at the Harvey, and as I am now in a position where I am 

fortunate enough to have an opportunity to get my message across, I will do so. 

One way that the students can help combat climate change, and help slow down 

global warming, is to simply use a reusable bottle. 86% of plastic water bottles 

used in the UK either end up in landfill or as litter. Not only will using a reusable 

bottle be better for the environment, it will also be cheaper. According to a study 

completed by Friends of the Earth charity, the average cost of bottled water is 65p 

per litre, whereas tap water costs only 0.1p per litre. With this in mind, it is 

cheaper and better for the environment to get a reusable bottle.  

The parents of Harvey boys could help in many ways, but my tip for you today is to 

simply turn off the engine of your car whenever you are waiting- specifically when 

you are waiting for your child to finish school. On average, idling used up to ½ 

gallon of fuel per hour. If you were waiting for your child for, say 15 minutes, every 

week you’d be costing yourself one pound, and that's just from waiting outside of 

school. Furthermore, every week you'd emit 554.4 grams of carbon dioxide a week. 

So, with all this in mind, I think that it is clear that we all need to be more 

environmentally conscious and do our bit to help cut down emissions at a local 

level.  

Matt H 
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In this age of faster, larger and quieter cars it is imperative that we 

all help to ensure safe roads for our children. A large number of 

Harvey students walk to school and need to cross Cheriton Road 

directly outside of the school.  We have the large yellow zig-zag 

lines across each side of our entrances, inline with the crossing 

islands, giving the students a safe, clear crossing. As the risks 

become greater during the darker winter months, may we 

respectfully ask that the no stopping rules that come with these 

lines are adhered to by all. 
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FOOTBALL 

 U12  

The Yr7s have made a good start to their Harvey footballing careers, with the 

As & Bs remaining unbeaten so far. After our annual friendly against Norton 

Knatchbull early in the term, our A team’s league season began with a 6 – 0 

victory at home to Brockhill. The Bs will face league opposition early in term 

2. Both sides have also progressed in to the next round of their respective 

county cups, with wins against Towers (As) & Whitstable School (Bs). 

Standout performances from Marcus M, Jack S, Archie E & Oliver H.  

 

U13  

We started off the season this year with a bang, beating a strong Brockhill 

u13 side, 6-0 and our striker Beau M getting a hattrick. Defensively, we were 

on point not allowing them to have any space or time on the ball to create 

chances for themselves. This really helped the team to get going for games in 

future. Our next game was in the cup, so we had to get the ball down and 

play to our strengths. We didn’t know how strong King Ethelberts were going 

to be, so we were on edge at arrival. We got to the pitch and realised it wasn’t 

the most ideal, however, that didn’t stop us from playing football. The midfield 

threaded some amazing balls through to our attack, who were not hesitating 

to score goals. At half time we had a 5-goal lead but we didn’t stop there and 

we finished the game 12-0. For our third game, we were off to Lenham feeling 

confident after our previous results. We got off to a bit of a slow start however 

we did manage to go 1-0 up. Unfortunately, they equalised, tying the game 1-

1. After this goal the defence adapted really well and understood where to be 

in result of the skidding ball. They were kept quiet for most of the game after 

that and only managed to score one more. The attack and midfield failed to 

disappoint, scoring a cracking 12 goals! Additions from the Harvey B team 

settled in really well, intercepting passes and playing good balls forward. 

(Report by Oliver R)  

 

U15  

Following a competitive inter house competition the A and B squads for the 

Ashford and Folkestone Football Leagues were selected. A practice game 

was played, early on in the term, between the 2 squads which was played in 

good spirit. With the B team going ahead after a fine strike by Toby G, the A 

team though relaxed and started to play to their potential finally winning 3-1. 
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The A team have played a 

friendly against a very good 

Norton Knatchbull team. 

Another tough test for the team 

but they battled well and the 

final result 1 -1 was accepted 

by both teams. In the league a 

comfortable 3-1 win against 

Brockhill has started the boys 

league campaign well. Arthur C 

at Striker and and Jacob W at 

Centre back deserve a 

mention, even this early on as key players to the future successes of this 

team. Without doubt Sam G (Captain) in goal is an inspiration on the pitch 

demanding the very best from his players and organising them from the goal! 

The B team start their league campaign next week, captained by Sam R with 

a match against The North school. Playing against A teams these games will 

be challenging but a great opportunity for the players to shine and possibly a 

place on the bench for the A team! Good luck for the rest of the season boys!  

 

U16  

The U16s have started the year in strong fashion, collecting maximum points 

in the league, and getting through the first round in both County Cups. 

Performances have been impressive, especially a 4-2 away win v Dane 

Court, avenging the loss and county cup exit at their hands last year. They 

will no doubt take some confidence from these opening fixtures in their hunt 

for more silverware this year. Coach Hark had the following to say: “Overall 

I’m really pleased with the team so far this season. They have played some 

brilliant football at times, and have certainly continued to develop as a squad. 

I’m also looking forward to the U16B season getting underway in Term 2, as 

we have a lot of keen players looking forward to representing the school at 

this age group. It’s great to see this enthusiasm and it bodes well for the 

future. I am hopeful that the players can continue their good from into next 

term – if they can hit the performance levels I know they are capable of, they 

have a really good opportunity to reach their goal of winning a County Cup.” 

 

1stXI  

Having had the majority of the squad together for a few months, with the 

preparations for this Summer’s tour leading to good performances over in 

America, hopes were high for the senior team this season. As has been the 

case for the past few years, team selection has been difficult, with boys have 

other educational commitments at times on a Wednesday afternoon. This 

being said though, the team have produced some great performances, sitting 

joint top of the East Kent Premier Division as we head in to Term 2. Five 

games in to the league season, we have lost just once, to a strong Sir Joseph 

Williamsons side, picking up great away victories at Simon Langton & Borden 

Grammar. The 18 goals have been shared amongst the squad (Clark L 
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(Yr12) currently top scorer with 3). Special mentions need to go to Max F 

(Yr13), for his work in midfield, Jacob C-W (Yr13) who has used the ball really 

well higher up the pitch as well as to Ihab A, Isaac E & Ralph B who have 

kept things solid at the back. The league concludes after the October half 

term, with 4 more fixtures, whilst our attentions also turn towards the County 

Cup, where we are hoping to go one step closer than last year & bring back 

the trophy. 

 

 

 
 

 

  



25 
 

2nd XI football report 
Its been a mixed season in terms of results for the 2nd XI so far. An ever-rotating team, due to lesson 

requirements certainly hasn’t helped, but the spirit amongst the squad has been great, with Captain 

Archie M leading the side excellently. Our opening game 7-1 victory against QES was the highlight so 

far, with yr 11 Ryley P scoring twice on his debut and Archie scoring 5 (typically poaching most of 

them from within the 6 yard box !).  A disappointing 0-0 draw against Beech Grove in a game we 

could and should have scored many, was followed by losses to Borden and Simon Langton, the top 

two teams in the league. We currently sit 4th in the East Kent Division 2 and will be looking to climb 

higher after half term with games against some of the lower placed schools coming up. 

EAST KENT DIVISION 2 
LEAGUE TABLE  

 

 

 

 

 

Under 14 team football report 
Year 9 is always the age group where physical development has a huge impact on the success of 

teams. It’s a time where many talented individuals can get frustrated, often struggling against bigger 

and stronger, but technically weaker opponents, as they await their personal ‘growth spurt’. This has 

very much been the story of our season so far. Spirited and tactically astute performances haven’t 

always led to the successes often deserved. 

 

The A team 

have played 3 

and lost 3. The 

highlight so far 

was an 

excellent 

match away 

against 

Lenham where 

Louis Jordan 

scored in a very narrow 2-1 defeat. It was a 

game that we could easily have won having 

dominated possession and creating many 

good scoring chances. 

https://ksfa.org.uk/inter-school/season-22-23/competitions/under-19-leagues/east-kent-division-2/
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Meanwhile the B team have a 1-1 record, with a great victory against Wye school. The B team are 

playing in a league against other school’s A sides and have matched their opponents very well so far. 

Captain Will K has led the team very well and has been ably assisted by their top score Lucas S.  

The A and B squads have a huge number of boys very keen to play and we will be rotating players in 

as the season progresses. Special mention must be made to our 2 goalkeepers Austin T and Oliver B 

who have played excellently so far with both equally capable of performing for the A team. 

 

County Representation 

Six of our current 1st XI recently represented the Kent Schools U18 squad in matches against the 

Independent Schools FA at Charterhouse School in Surrey. This is the most players the Harvey have 

ever had in a single U18 squad and highlights the strength we currently have in the senior teams. 

This is a huge achievement for both the school and the boys, who conducted themselves with 

distinction, performing excellently against a very high calibre of opponents 
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USA TOUR 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
It was an early start for the drive to Heathrow, but we were all so excited. We had been 
preparing for months prior, having done infinite laps around the athletics track and Mr Walton 
getting out the resistance bands after every session. The flight was long, especially with 
some passengers reclining their seats a little too far and one player getting a little travel sick, 
to everyone else’s amusement. Eventually we landed in Boston and the heat hit us as we 
stepped off the plane.  
After a quick bus journey, we arrived at the 
hotel and found another Mr Castle there 
waiting for us. We quickly threw our things 
into the rooms and were straight off to a 
Red Sox game. After multiple attempts of 
the game being explained to us, I think we 
got it but there were other players 
distracted by some certain other members 
of the crowd. Besides those distractions, 
the atmosphere was buzzing, not 
something we thought to expect. Maybe a 
bit too much for Isaac, fainting mid-game! 
The next day we were introduced to 
numpty of the day. Having to wear the 
oversized Disney nighty for the first time 
was Gunjan just for typical Gunjan 
behaviour. During the few days in Boston, 
we had lots of opportunities to explore the city, meeting lots of interesting people with bizarre 
talents. We took a duck tour of the city, some of us even allowed to drive the bus turned boat 
(not very well). We also travelled to the Gillette Stadium where we were taken on a private 
tour of the home of The Patriots as well as The New England Revolution. The stadium was 
massive seating over 65,000 people, plus more with the undergoing expansion. 
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We then travelled to Buffalo staying in another hotel for the night. We visited Niagara Falls; it 
was spectacular as we floated over to the bottom of the waterfall that drenched us.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We then had a long, wet journey to our first host families in Alfred, New York. All our host 
families in Alfred were amazing taking us to do many things including to watch the local drag 
races. We had multiple training sessions here using the local colleges fantastic facilities, as 
well as our first match. Winning 7-0 there were some banging goals but also an open goal 
missed by Jacob (its on twitter if you want to see).  Not only this but a risky slide tackle from 
Josh on a player from his own host family! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
After a week of amazing experiences in Alfred we moved on to our next host families in 

Binghamton. Mr Castle (Dave as he was mistakenly called by one of the host families) had 

some interesting ways of getting us there, adding a few hours onto our journey. As a team 

we went to watch New York Red Bulls, whilst wearing vintage football shirts. Most of the 

team thought we would give the Red Bulls a good game. Some of us were lucky enough to 

have the opportunity to visit New York City with our host families seeing all the famous 

attractions such as Time Square, The Statue of Liberty and The Empire State Building. We 
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were able to spend time driving quad bikes, dirt bikes and go carts as well as crashing quad 

bikes, dirt bikes and go carts! We were able to gain the true American experience whilst 

staying with these families, from the different food (and lots of it) to the music they listen to. It 

was incredible.  

 
Not only did we enjoy lots of different 
activities, but we were able to play 
football against very different oppositions 
than we are used to, on some incredible 
facilities. Our second game finished 7-0 
against a mixed Chenango Forks and 
Maine Endwell High School side, in 
weather that we definitely weren’t used 
to. We played our third game against BC 
United a local travel side on an indoor 
pitch, drawing 1-1 with a penalty 
equalizer from Captain Lewis.  



30 
 

The tour was a once in a lifetime experience that we would all recommend to anyone who is 

given the opportunity. Not only were we able to play some amazing football on professional 

facilities but also enjoyed the holiday of a lifetime, having done activities we may never be 

able to do again. We all met amazing people, building relationships and creating memories 

that will last throughout our lives. (Report by Matt C Yr13) 

 
 
 

BASKETBALL 
 

Training on a Thursday evening, Key Stage 3 Basketball Club has attracted a lot of interest 
from our students this term. Fifty plus students turning up regular to the club with established 
players from year 8 and 9 attending and some new talent scouted by the standing captains 
Kai TA (year 8) and Swarmin T (Yr9). Year 7 have followed suit working enthusiastically and 
have a player base of 16 now who have attended regular and have shown real promise. 
Competition starts in term 3 with the local 
leagues again taking place across 
Folkestone and Ashford. A full 
complement of teams have been entered 
across years 7 -11. 
 
At training we have worked on individual 

skills and have started to look at the 

various counter attack and set plays which 

we will use this year. 
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As you may be aware from our 
successes last year, our year 7 
and 8 basketball teams have 
been entered once again to play 
basketball in the Jr. NBA League 
organized by Basketball England 
in partnership with the NBA. The 
League will feature 30 school 
teams that will represent one of 
the 30 NBA teams throughout the 
season. The format will mirror the 
NBA including a team draft, 
regular season games, a single-
elimination playoff and final to 

determine the Jr. NBA League Champion. These fixtures will start hopefully in the middle of 
term 2. 
  

SPORTS LEADERS 
 
Congratulations to the students below who have been selected for the HGS Sports Leaders 
team 2022-23. Application letters were completed during September and selection made 
with parents being informed officially last week. 
 

QUINN R CALEB W SAM N 
ELLIOT F 

W 
DOUG T CHARLIE C 

HARRY R NOAH S ROBI A RYAN S LUCAS S STAN R 

THEO C 
HARSHAL 

M 
WILL B HARRY B ISHY A TRISTIN D 

JASPER C DYLAN S SAMMY B JAMES T SAM S ALFIE W 

IRA J LOUIS J WILL K JACK B THOMAS S BOBBY D 

ALFIE B JOSEPH H HAMZA A OLIVER B LOGAN C ETHAN M 

CHESTER 
C 

AUSTIN T BEN A ENZO V TOMMY S TAYLOR R 

FREDDIE L EDEN W ILYA O TANJOK L SEBB R  

 
It is pleasing to see so many Year 9 applying again and succeeding after successful initiation 
into the Leadership scheme last year. 
This year the boys will once again experience the role of Leadership by supporting at the 
many sporting primary and secondary events organised by The Sports Trust. Additionally, 
this year they will have 5 training evenings to complete the new HGS Sports Leaders 
booklet. The initial program for this is listed below. 

• Term 2 -Leadership skills and values 

• Term 3 - Differences between physical education, school sport and physical activity 

• Term 4 - Leading safe sport and physical activity  

• Term 5 - Health and well-being 

• Term 6 Leading and planning  

They will receive a Bronze/ Silver/ Gold Certificate once all these tasks are completed. 

To complete and achieve their Harvey Grammar School Sports Leaders Certificate they will 

need to complete tasks at the end of this booklet in the Active Sports Leadership Tasks 

Section. These will be completed during the year.  The tasks which can be completed in 

lessons, at extracurricular clubs and Primary school competitions. Rather like a log book of 

their experiences and development as Leaders. 
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Along with these new aspects of the scheme we will also provide some NGB training. The 

Tennis Leaders Award will be delivered again for all as well as some Athletics Officiating 

Courses. 

 

Congratulations and good luck to the new team.  

 

 

 

 
INTER HOUSE  
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Harvey Grammar School Sportsman of the Term  
 

Beau M (Yr8) 
Top Goal scorer in the school with 10 goals. 

 
Harrison C (Yr12) 

Earning a scholarship contract at Colchester United. 

 
 

YOUTUBE CHANNEL  
 

At the start of last year the Harvey Sports Journalism YouTube channel was created 
on which a majority of sporting fixtures including Football, Basketball, Hockey and 

Rugby are recorded, edited and uploaded to the public allowing people to really see 
what goes on in the Harvey Grammar Sports Department.  You can also find the 

Harvey Sports “How To” series that were produced by staff members during 
Lockdown, as a means to learn new sporting skills. 

If you would like to watch some of the sporting fixtures which are already on the 
channel please go to YouTube and search Harvey Sports Journalism or copy and 

paste the following link into your browser: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLANYR9jnLDPet7OaPDa14w? 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLANYR9jnLDPet7OaPDa14w
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FOLLOW US ON TWITTER 

 
To keep updated on all things sport at The Harvey, follow us on Twitter. Find details 

on fixtures, results, trips & everything else @HGSSport. 
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HGS SPORTS KIT 
 

A reminder that below is the PE & Sport kit for your lessons at The Harvey. All 
available online from Ambition Sport. 
 
If for whatever reason you cannot bring in any of these items for your lessons, a note 
from your parent to explain the situation along with an alternative is required. 
 
 

 

EXTRA CURRICULAR 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


